Bristol Library Board Agenda
4/9/2024

Call to order:  7:04pm

Roll Call: Ann Rogers Lane, Nikki Lund, Rebecca Keogh, Nick Cohen, Bob Green
Guest: Kim Stresing
Absent: Lisa Moore, Mary Jane Stoltz

Public Comment Time Allotment: none

Secretary’s Report:  Draft minutes for March had been sent to the Trustees and motion was made to approve the minutes.  Motion was seconded and approved by all.

Director’s Report: 
Kim presented the Director’s Report.
· Snakes: There have been several snakes in the Library.  West’s Wildlife seems to be the only company that will deal with snakes rather than other pests.  We have paid them $175 for an initial visit and it will cost us a further $1,225.  They guarantee their work and Kim is to find out exactly what that guarantee is.
· Barbara Green’s granddaughter (16 years old) is looking for a job through the Ontario County Workforce and had wondered if we could hire her for the summer months.  Apparently, Ontario County Workforce will pay her wages.
· Programs: 
· Eclipse Talk:
· Lisa thanked the Board and the Library staff for all their hard work in making the Eclipse Talk possible.
· Thank-you’s for the eclipse event submitted via Google doc to Nikki. All thank you cards have been sent. For the record the link is: The Google Sheets Donations Doc: https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1afg5-JyZpyyxS4uo9lH1OSKRj0PDpMCWBSnnRrU8y1o/edit?usp=sharing
· Chair Yoga: Chair Yoga is scheduled to start for a four-week trial, beginning April 20th.  Registration is on the Library Calendar. There was discussion that the weeks would not be consecutive since the instructor cannot attend one of the days, however the weeks show consecutively on the calendar.
· Summer Reading: Kim asked for ideas for summer reading prizes.  Ann said she would check with the Harmony Circle to see whether they might donate a basket or two as prizes
· Potential Programs:
· Percussion Play: Fran Denardo wondered if we would be interested in Percussion Play.  The one-hour program will cost $250.  She would bring in a selection of percussion instruments for the kids to try out and would also talk about each one. This would be followed by a musical craft.  Kim to check whether this is financially feasible for this summer.
·  Nature Hikes with Tom Stevens (Bristol Park Supervisor).
·  Pony Rides: Beth Thomas with her pony (one visit), possibly at Summer Reading Kickoff.
·  Learning to Make Comics (Stresing son and daughter in law. 
· Construction Kits: Kim will ask Mike Osier if he would be willing to do something with the construction kit we have in the Library.
· Wildlife Defenders: Kim is also to contact Wildlife Defenders to see how much their program costs.
· Technology Class: Kim is in process of scheduling a technology class to be held in May.
· Readers’ Theater: Lisa is looking into having a Readers' Theater: She has sent an email to Beth Thomas regarding this and will update as information becomes available.

Committee Reports

Finance Committee: Mary Jane Stoltz
· IRS Status. A letter has been received to say that there is no penalty for our late payment. 
· Financial reports. Emailed 4/6/2024 – motion made to approve, seconded and approved by all.
· Monthly invoices were approved.

Grant Committee: Rebecca Keough and Nick Cohen
· ALA grant status.
· Consider Harold Hacker Fund?
· https://ffrpl.libraryweb.org/fundraising/harold-hacker-fund/ 

Operations Committee: Ann Rogers Lane and Nick Cohen
· 2024 Board Training.  Ann presented the list of upcoming training.

	2024 FAQs with Ron Part I
	Thursday, April 11, 2024 at 5 PM

	Working with the Board, Director, Staff, and Friends (In-Person Option at Sodus Community Library)
	Wednesday, May 15, 2024 at 5 PM

	Trustee Handbook Book Club: Libraries for the Future: An Introduction to Sustainability as the Newest Core Value
	Tuesday, June 18, 2024 at 5 PM

	Board Organization: Oaths, Terms, Charters, and Bylaws
	Tuesday, September 10, 2024 at 5 PM

	Trustee Handbook Book Club: Governance Structure: The Role of Board Officers and Board Committees
	Tuesday, October 15, 2024

	Sustainable Funding for Libraries - Preparing for FY 2025
	Monday, November 4, 2024 at 5 PM

	2024 FAQs with Ron Part II
	Wednesday, December 4, 2024 at 5 PM



· In Memoriam Shadow Box: Ann suggested an In-Memoriam Shadow Box for volunteers. Discussion held as to what type of information would be included such as the work they did for the Library, brief information regarding the volunteer, photos, etc.  Also discussed who will make the box.
· Nancy Lane will complete the book spine title for Jane Fisher. Are any other titles needed?

Fundraising Committee: Ann Rogers Lane and Lisa Moore
· Classic Afternoon Tea to Benefit the Bristol Library. 
· Kim advises there have been many queries regarding the Afternoon Tea on May 18th.  Things were clarified somewhat – there are two seatings, no particular dress code. However guests are encouraged to ‘go with the theme’! The first seating is fully booked and the second seating is half full!
· Venue to be Glen Hollow. 
· Date May 18.
·  Two servings of 20 people each.
· A possibility for helpers on the day are BCS volunteer prospects  and the contact person is BCS Teacher/Advisor: Julie Flattery jflattery@bloomfieldcsd.org.
· Bristol Fun Day: June 9
· Chicken BBQ: July 28th Confirmed
· Ladies Night:. TBD. Liz Smith is the contact person for this.  This is a social event with lightly used purses, clothing would be available for sale with proceeds going to the Library.

Policy Committee: Mary Jane Stoltz.  No report
	
Personnel Committee: Ann Rogers Lane and Lisa Moore 
· The Manager job has been posted on library lists in Monroe and Ontario County, our website, and FB, and submitted to PennySaver..
· Lisa provided other avenues to list found in Trustee Handbook.
· NYLINE https://www.nysl.nysed.gov/libdev/nyline.htm
· New York Library Association’s JOBLine service https://www.nyla.org/jobline/
· Regional Library Council https://www.esln.org/jobs/  

Communication Committee: Lisa Moore
· South Bristol Town Website: Bristol Library has been added (thank you to Council-person Meg Fuller) under Things to Do at South Bristol Town Website: https://www.southbristolny.org/things-to-do/
· Facebook Page: New Facebook page for the Library has been launched.
· Social Media: Lisa stated in her report:
· We've added almost 40 new names to Mailchimp list from the eclipse event.
· Thanks to Nick for updates on Facebook/We Love Bristol/
· Thanks to Kim for getting Watercolor and Chair Yoga on out LibCal.
· OWWL Community Reading Event notice sent to Mailchimp list. 
· Bristol Library Newsletter to the Mailchimp list. 
· Lisa will send Bristol Library info for BHVA Newsletter (our info is due 4/15). 
· Lisa will work with Ann on a hardcopy letter announcing the new FB page.
New Business:  Library Sign – Ann presented a poster “Strong Libraries – Strong Community.”  She will be finding out the cost to make these into yard signs.  The posters have been used in other locations and the Trustees all agreed it would draw attention to the Library.

Adjourn:  8:10 pm

Next meeting May 14, 2024, at 7:00pm. 
